A3
CITY OF WESTMINSTER
SCHOOLS’ FORUM 22nd MARCH 2021
REPORT BY THE LEAD STRATEGIC FINANCE MANAGER
CHILDREN’S SERVICES
EARLY YEARS FUNDING 2021/22
	Purpose of the report

This report set out the underspend from 2019-20 funding to providers and the options for using this in early years in 2021-22.
FOR DECISION


1 INTRODUCTION
1.1 A final adjustment to the early years funding is received in the summer following the end of each financial year. There is therefore a requirement to accrue for any funding adjustment expected. The actual adjustment for the 2019-20 financial year was a smaller reduction than had been expected, leaving an underspend in the 2020-21 early years block.
1.2 This has resulted in an additional £231,000 of funding available for use within the early years block.
Table 1 – Expected and actual funding adjustment 2019-20
	
	Expected change in funding (£000)
	Actual change in funding (£000)
	Difference in funding (£000)

	Universal Entitlement (3/4YO) - 15hrs
	-342
	-123
	219

	Working Family Entitlement (3/4YO) - 30hrs*
	169
	148
	-21

	Disadvantaged 2YO Entitlement - 15hrs
	-61
	-28
	33

	Totals
	-234
	-3
	231


1.3 The provision numbers for the uptake in Spring 2021 show a reduction based on the previous January. The DfE will be funding based on the January 2021 numbers for the spring term, and so funding to providers will be based on actual numbers.
2 OPTIONS FOR USE OF UNDERSPEND
2.1 It is proposed that this underspend is passed on to providers in 2021-22. The options in the ways this can be done are set out below. As this funding is only available once, all the options would be one-off increases for 2021-22.
2.2 Option 1 – The underspend is added to the provider rate for 3-4 year olds. This would increase the hourly pass through rate from £6.80 to £6.96. This would be a one-off increase to the rate for 2021-22, with the rate in 2022-23 reverting to the £6.80 EYNFF rate.
2.3 Option 2 – Offer financial support to providers that have seen a drop in numbers of children accessing provision, where their numbers are less than 70% of last year’s numbers (Jan 2020). This would be through a share of the £231,000 being paid to these providers based on the reduction in numbers they have seen over the 70% threshold against last year. This would provide some additional one off support where setting have seen temporary reductions as a result of the pandemic.
3 RECOMMENDATIONS

3.1 Schools’ Forum is asked to note the underspend resulting from the final adjustment to 2019-20 Early Years Block funding and the additional funding available to be distributed to providers through the 2021-22 funding.
3.2 Schools’ Forum is asked to consider the options for redistribution of the surplus funds and agree the option to use. 
3.3 A further paper on the final outturn for 2020-21 will be brought to June meeting.
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